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OPEN PHOTOGRAPHY WORKSHOP 

Every 1st and 3rd Thursday, 7 to 9pm 

32 Edithvale Rd, Edithvale 
P: 03 9773 2008 
M: 0477 822 746 

 Why are my photos blurred? 
 Why do my pics look like snaps?  
 What can I do to make them more interesting? 
 Why are my shots too dark or too bright? 
 How can I make the most of my camera? 

LIMITED PLACES 
BOOKING ESSENTIAL! 

 

 

Free!! 

 
ROTARY’S MOTTO 
IS “SERVICE 
ABOVE SELF”  
 

The object of Rotary 
is to encourage and 
foster the ideal of 
service as a basis of 
worthy enterprise 
and, in particular, to 
encourage and 
foster: 
 
FIRST: The 
development of 
acquaintance as an 
opportunity for 
service. 
 
SECOND: High 
ethical standards in 
business and 
professions, the 
recognition of the 
worthiness of all 
useful occupations, 
and the dignifying of 
each Rotarian’s 
occupation as an 
opportunity to serve 
society. 
 
THIRD: The 
application of the 
ideal of service in 
each Rotarian’s 
personal, business 
and community life. 
 
FOURTH: The 
advancement of 
international 
understanding, 
goodwill and peace 
through a world 
fellowship of 
business and 
professional persons 
united in the ideal of 

service. 
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Presidents Message 
 

Around the world in eighty days. Well seven weeks in Europe with Smithy. 
Tuesday night gave us a grand tour of his recent tour of the Mediterranean coast. 
Starting off easy and lazing away on a friend’s yacht before taking up million dollar seats at the Monaco 
grand prix. Then Venice before heading off to Italy and finishing in Santorini on the Amalfi coast. Looked like 
a fantastic trip and the photos were great. 
 
I think some of our members have been inspired to travel a little further than Bali for their next trip. 
 
This week District Governor Carol Lawton will be visiting us. 
 
Carpe diem, 
Peter 
 
Editor’s Note: Blame Smithy for lack of photos  
 

 

 
 
Meeting Dates and Topics 
 
Guests, family and friends are very welcome.   
 
PLEASE book them in by contacting Kevin Harrison 0407 772 225      
 

 
The following is our upcoming program. Meetings are at the Chelsea RSL unless otherwise stated. 

Date Speaker Description Location Chair Sergeant 
9/8  District Governor Carol Lawton RSL Peter Barry 
16/8  Kevin – Soap Aid and  

Board Meeting 
RSL Peter Barry 

23/8 Karen Babour Pay it Forward RSL Peter Barry 
30/8  Fellowship TBA   
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UNICEF Needs Your Foreign Coins 
 
More and more of us are heading overseas and we always seem to return with useless foreign coins that end 
up in the bottom of a drawer somewhere.  
 
In the last six months 120kgs of coins and notes sent to UNICEF were valued by them at $4,700.64. 
    
Eammon Bryant, UNICEF Partnerships Manager said  

 “We see Rotary and UNICEF as a perfect match. Our history working with, and converting foreign 
coins to help children in need matched with your unparalleled reach across Australian communities, 
we think, makes it a dream fit”.     

 
UNICEF works in over 190 countries to support children’s health needs, clean water and sanitation, quality 
basic education, and protection from violence, exploitation, and HIV.  
 
So, far more than 15 clubs in the district have joined enthusiastically into this initiative.     
 

For more details, contact Hans Wehmoller - hanswehmoller@gmail.com. 
 
 

 
 

$2 will provide a severely malnourished child enough therapeutic super food for one day. 

 
 
  

mailto:hanswehmoller@gmail.com
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Some Fun 
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Challenge to Lead Program 
 

 
 

 
The Challenge to Lead Program is a 3-day residential leadership program run by the Rotary Club of Doncaster 
on 13th, 14th and 15th October, 2016. 
 
The Program is delivered pro bono by dedicated professional facilitators including the former Director of HR 
for HP and Telstra, a Senior Fellow Melbourne Business School, an advisor to Mt Eliza MBA program and a 
Principal Fellow of the Melbourne University Business School. 
 
Throughout the Rotary network there is a pool of contacts and potential participants in management and 
professional positions who would either benefit themselves or recommend others who would benefit from 
the Program. 
 
There is a high demand for good leadership. It is a must-have capability for any individual or organisation 
wanting to get ahead in the world and achieve and earn more. Leadership can be taught, learnt and 
developed and this course will help in this regard. 
 
The Rotary Club of Doncaster is prepared to pay any Cluster Rotary Club a $500 fee for each individual 
referral who attends. We are aiming to run 2 courses concurrently with a minimum of 20 participants in each 
course. 
 
If you have any queries, please contact David Grieve on 0488 480402 or david@5-dimensionz.com.au 
 
 

Projector 
 
Kevin Harrison loaned his projector to a Rotary function and it seems to have gone looking for items to 
display on its own. 
 
If you know the location of the projector, please apprehend it and return it to Kevin. We are sure Kev 
would buy you a coffee!  
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Crossword 
 
Once again here is a home grown Crossword. Might not look as pretty as the real ones but it’s for some 
fun. You can get many answers by reading this issue of Whispering Waves too, but not all.  
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School Readiness Hearing Screening  
Chelsea Rotary are assisting with this and we need volunteers to help on the two days - i.e. 13th. and 20th. 
August. The volunteers only need to co-ordinate the bookings on the day and also promote Rotary.  We 
need two volunteers per session, say 8.00 a.m. for set-up to 11.00. a.m.  then 10.30 a.m. - 2.00 p.m. and 
1.30 - 4.00 p.m.  Not hard and fast time slots, will work on these. 
 

We are in desperate need of a few more volunteers for this. 
Please contact Lesley on 0407 176 323 ASAP. 

  

     School Readiness Hearing Screening 

13 August 2016 

Parkdale Secondary College 

122 Warren Road,  

Parkdale 

Book through 

Trybooking.com/LTVQ 

20 August 2016 

Westall Primary School 

88 Rosebank Avenue,  

Clayton Sth 

Book through 

Trybooking.com/LWVU 

In conjunctio

n

 with The Department of Audiology and Speech Pathology 

at The University of Melbourne, Rotary Club of Chelsea, and The City of 

Kingston.  

Appointments available between 8.45am—3.15pm 

Bookings open 18th July 2016 

 

Further enquiries Ph:  1300 764 807 

Free child restraint checks 

on these days 
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Don’t forget the Farmers Market 
Contact Hans Wehmoller - hanswehmoller@gmail.com 

Time: 8am - 12:30pm 
Date: The first Saturday of each month (except January) 
Location: Sir William Fry Reserve, Nepean Highway, Highett 
Cost: $2 donation on entry 
 

 
 
 
August Celebrations 
 
 

 

 

The Weekly Newsletter of the ROTARY CLUB OF CHELSEA (INC) DISTRICT 9810 
charter granted 12/10/1954   ABN 19057 610 183  

P O Box 103 Chelsea Vic. 3196 
The Club meets weekly at the Chelsea RSL Thames Prom. Chelsea Tuesday Evenings 

6.15pm for 6.45pm start 
Club Bank Details: Bendigo Bank BSB 633 000     Acc: 1424 861 33 (admin. acct.) 

 

 

  
 INDUCTIONS      
   Helen Washington  17/8/2004 
  

BIRTHDAYS  
  Gaye McArtney  9th 
  Maree Vinocuroff 12th 
 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 Liz and Brian Lowe  14th 
 Teena and Leo Griffiths 25th 
 

       

mailto:hanswehmoller@gmail.com

